BROAD RIVER

SOIL AND WATER CONSERVATION DISTRICT

M I N U T E S

FEBRUARY 1, 2012
ILA, GEORGIA

The Supervisors of the Broad River Soil and Water Conservation District met on Wednesday, 
February 1, 2012 at the Ila Restaurant in Ila, Georgia.

Supervisors present were:  Carol Hodgkins, Bobby McLane, Charles Brown, George Smith, Frank Fleming, Charles Andrews, Russ Yeany, Joe Riley and Herman Wheatley.  Supervisors absent were:  Dan Holmes, Laura Bass Owen Thomason, and Michael Bruce.  Supervisor Dennis Brown was representing the district at another function and will therefore be counted present for attendance purposes only.  Others present were:  Robert Amos, Kelli Coleman, Rory Richardson, Russell Biggers, Carol Boss and Wanda Sheppard.
Chairman Wheatley presided and Supervisor C. Brown gave the invocation.
Regional Representative Amos administered the oath of office to reappointed supervisors C. Brown and Yeany.
The minutes of the January meeting were approved on a motion by Riley and seconded by C. Brown.  The motion passed.  The supervisors discussed the districts meeting schedule and agreed to not hold meetings in July and December and they agreed that in order to have 100% attendance a supervisor must attend all scheduled meetings.
The treasury report was given by District Treasurer Yeany.  A motion was made by Smith and seconded by C. Brown to approve the report.  The motion passed.
Amos gave the State Conservation Commission report.  Amos reported that the GACDS Annual Meeting held January 6-8, 2012 at the Chateau Elan in Braselton, GA went well and it was suggested at the meeting that the Group II Summer meeting be held at Amicalola Falls.  Amos also discussed ordering soil stewardship materials and asked that orders be submitted by the next district meeting.  Yeany suggested the district plan for how any students will be sponsored to the NRC workshop and the supervisors agreed to discuss this at the next district meeting.
District Conservationist Boss gave the NRCS report.  Boss introduced Biggers and stated that he will be covering the Hartwell Field Office until the position is filled.  After discussion a motion was made by Riley and seconded by Andrews to offer the outreach funds for beginning farmer, socially disadvantaged and limited resource 
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farmers district-wide.  The motion passed.  Boss then reported that micro-irrigation EQIP applications were received but the local workgroup did not allocate any funding to the resource concern.  After discussion the supervisors agreed to not make any changes to the EQIP funding allocation.
Riley reported on RC&D activities and stated that RC&D is still waiting on EPD to sign the Little River 319 and they have applied for an urban water grant that will provide outreach funds for educational activities in urban areas.  Riley also reported that Georgia RC&D discussed at the GACDS Annual Meeting the Circle of Diamonds Certification and the importance for the councils to continue to keep up with long and short range goals.

In other district business:  Wheatley reported that GACDS dues need to be paid and a motion was made by McLane and seconded by Smith to pay $75 per supervisor for 13 supervisors.  The motion passed.

The next district meeting will be 10:30 a.m., Wednesday, March 7, 2012 at the Ila Restaurant in Ila, Georgia.
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned.

submitted by,

________________________

Robert Amos
02/14/12



Regional Representative
